### Trafalgar Rd. reconstruction awaits spring

By CHRIS AAGAARD Herald Staff Writer

Halton region's public works department has released a preliminary report on delays in the Trafalgar Road reconstruction project between Ashgrove and Stewarttown.

The report, made public at last Tuesday's public works committee meeting, said that work was suspended last November after a base coat of. asphalt was laid by King Paving and Materials. Since that time, however, sections of the recent base coat, particularly at the northern end, have begun to break up under the heavy flow of gravel-laden dump trucks.

The preliminary report noted that granular material used in the reconstruction project was weakened by wet fall

Although the granular mat- Steeles Avenue. erial has since dried out, the works department is considering delaying the final coat of asphalt until next spring or summer because the contin-

uous traffic of dump trucks is not expected to end until later this year.

Works committee chairman Ron Planche of Oakville said he is embarassed by the fact that construction on the road was started in 1979 and will not be finished until 1981. Halton Hills Coun. Russ Miller said he is concerned that the "road will remain in its present shape until next year"; he likened the road to a "roller coaster ride" in some places.

Meanwhile, the works department has been patching parts of the road which have fallen into disrepair since the base coat was laid. The department's investigation has shown that sections of Trafalgar Road south of Ashgrove are also in need of strengthening particularly around the Hornby diversion north of

The department is expected to submit its final results and recommendations stemming from the investigation later this month.

#### Council cries 'Fore!'

Both town and regional councillors will be donning duffers' duds July 21 when the Georgetown Chamber of Commerce hosts its annual golf tournament.

Simon Fraser CHARTERED ACCOUNTANT

5 Wesleyan Street, Georgetown, Ontario L7G 2E2

Phone (416) 877-0109

### roth drainage

LIMITED FARM DRAINAGE SYSTEMS

WHERE GOOD WORKMANSHIP ISN'T OLD FASHIONED

We are a well established drainage company who have some work in the area this summer and are looking for more.

CALL US NOW FOR A FREE ESTIMATE

519-656-2618 519-595-8405

Or write: Roth Drainage Limited R.R. 1 Gadshill, Ontario

NOK 1JO

### WE SERVICE ALL MAKES OF TV'S & STEREOS

24 HR. IN HOME SERVICE 459-3194

ON OUR CARRY IN SERVICE & WAIT WHILE WE FIX IT!

> BRAMPTON COLOUR & SOUND

13 NELSON ST. W.

453-4455

Chargex



is the company that gives you a

## TETIME

on the muffler, tailpipe, exhaust pipe and labor!

(for as long as you own your car) That's a guarantee. So don't waste your time shopping around. Nobody's going to beat this offer!

NO WAITING FOR PARTS Your muller, tailpipe and exhaust pipe are always in stock!

RICH'S SERVICE CENTRE

853-2940

上文主义者 新教育 医新精髓精神 医多克耳氏征

Limehouse scouting



Wendy's manager Dave Meads spent several days last reek interviewing over 300 applicants for the 85 job openings at Wendy's. Here he is talking with Mike O'Bryan. The restaurant is scheduled to open July 22.

### Wendy's opens in three weeks

Wendy's restaurant on Guelph Street in Georgelown is scheduled to open July 22.

Manager Dave Mends interviewed more than 300 people last week for the 85 job positions open at the restaurant, situated on the former A and W Restaurant site near Mountainview Road. The successful applicants will have a two-week training course at the store, Mr. Meads said.

After the course, several local organizations, which have already been contacted, will be treated to a free dinner courtesy of Wendy's to give the staff an opportunity to work with the food before the official opening.

Wendy's menu includes hamburgers and cheeseburgers in one-quarter, onehalf and three-quarter pound sizes, with a possible 256 variations in free condiments, hot chili, soft drinks, milk, iced tea, coffee, and

The Georgetown restaurant will be one of the first Wendy's restaurants to have a salad bar, which will feature eggs, vegetables and other salad foods.

Mr. Meads said he is looking forward to becoming a part of the community. "We hope to have a good time here and contribute to the community as much as we can," he said.

By MRS. F. HANNAH

Limehouse Beavers finished their regular meetings at the end of May but that didn't finish the year for them. Four of the Beavers who swam up to Cubs immediately started attending the Cub meetings and last weekend the District Beaver camp was held near Orangeville.

Limchouse had eight Beavers attend, along with one parent each and three of the leaders. The weather was good, which made it much easier to enjoy the camp.

... Herald Special

The Cubs have now finished their season until September. The District Awards Night was held earlier in the month, at which two Cubs and one leader from Limehouse were honored. Greg Lane and Jason Sharples each received a certificate for having earned all five

stars which are in the Cub program. Leader Steve Thompson received his 10-year long service medal.

The pack camp was held the weekend of Father's Day in the Hannah's back clearing. Nine boys plus the four leaders attended. Some of the highlights were a hike to Camp Vincent to cook their lunch and try some fishing; an obstacle course and cooking all their meals over the open fire. Not

Last week, the going-up ceremony was held for the four Cubs who will be joining the Scout Troop. The Cubs were getting worried when the Scouts didn't arrive, but a timely rock came through the door with a message tied around it. The pack quickly followed the instructions and Scouts already had a fire going. After the ceremony for

ended up at a site where the

. J. Kohari D.T. J. Novak D.T.

Georgetown

106 GUELPH STREET (on Highway 7 beside Post Office)

Denture THERAPY Clinic

Phone: 877-8974 791-2314

Beavers busy at season's end Greg Lane, Chris Burrell, Ja-

> joyed a weiner roast. Last Saturday, leader Elaine Hannah took three of the boys who will be leaving for Scouts, on a bike hike which covered about 15 miles, included a two-hour stop in Acton for the Paddlecade program at Fairy Lake and a stop for a milk-

YEAR'S BADGES one foil dinner was burned. The year ended with boys carning the following badges: Chris Burrell - angler; Ian Johnston - carpenter and toymaker; Greg Tait - green star, pet keeper, swimmer and cyc-

list; and toymaker badges to son Sharples and Greg Tait to Chris Pouw, Wally Clark and be received into the Troop, all Jason Sharples. boys, leaders and parents en-

The Scout Troop attended the Paddlecade program in Acton where they received instruction on handling a canoe. Half the time was spent on land half the time in the canoes in the water trying out the

The Scouts are continuing to have meetings which will lead up to their cance trip in July. The Scouts also attended the Scout-Guide Scogui camp held at Everton Scout Camp. It was a great success and the rock climbing seemed to be a big

The Group Committee held

their last meeting at the Scout Hut, where they had a poor turnout but a lovely weiner roast. A lot of issues were discussed with the result that It appears next year will be better planned and more interesting. A meeting of the section leaders and the committee executive will be held in August to prepare for the coming

It is hoped that all Beavers, Cubs. Scouts and families will attend the Canada Day parade in Limehouse, July 1 and will also bring a picnic supper and will stay and share it at the community potluck supper help at the school.

### HEARING AID CENTRES

- GEORGETOWN -Georgetown Optical

Market Place Plaza 877-3582

The Music Shop Glentea Plaza Moadvale & Queen St. 877-0711

-ACTON-

**Having A Hearing Problem? Problems With Your Hearing Aid?** 

Seltone HEARING AID SERVICE

Mr. Burke will be in . . . . GEORGETOWN Friday, July 4, 1980 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 Noon

Friday July 4, 1980 1:00 p.m. — 3:00 p.m.

# LESS THAN ONE MONTH LEFT TO BUY YOUR OWN HOME



456-3300

Now you can make the dream of owning your own home a reality if you act quickly to take advantage of purchasing a River Run home with an A.H.O.P. mortgage.

A.H.O.P., the Assisted Home Ownership Plan, provides qualified purchasers with the incredibly low mortgage rate of 8%. However, it is imperative that you explore the benefits of River Run NOW ... the A.H.O.P. subsidy ends in less than one month and River Run homes are selling quickly to knowledgeable and responsible people just like you who have seen the advantages of A.H.O.P.

Those who have purchased River Run homes under A.H.O.P. are people who are not fooled by gimmicks ... people who have made a sound investment and plan to benefit from that investment in years to come.

Come to River Run today. See for yourself the quality construction, and the beautiful estate-like setting. Talk to some of the owners and learn from our personnel how you too can enjoy your own home today and build equity for the future.

Sales Office Hours:

MONDAY TO FRIDAY . 2:00 P.M. TO 8:00 P.M. **SATURDAY & SUNDAY** 11:00 A.M. TO 6:00 P.M.

